
COPY 5 
(A 8050/6721/45) WAR OFFICE, 

WHITEHALL, 

S.W.I . 

15th November, 1939. 

My dear Edward, 

You wrote to me on the 31st October enclosing a 

copy of a telegram from Lothian about the des ire of certa in 

wealthy Americans to establ ish andmaintain American hospi ta ls 

in England. 

We natura l l y welcome o f f e r s such as th i s and I have 

consulted the Adjutant General about this part icular one. He 

t e l l s me that any hospi ta ls establ ished in this way should come 

under the Red Gross and I learn from him, through Lord Cromer, 

that a Commissioner of the American Red Cross Society , a Mr. 

Sw i f t , i s now in Germany and w i l l be coming to London via Par is 

towards the end of the month. I t w i l l then be possible for 

the Br i t i sh and American Societ ies to depide who w i l l be 

responsible for administering these hosp i ta l s . 

In the meantime I should be gratefu l i f you would 

ask our Ambassador in Washington to c onvey our thanks to 

the donors, saying that we gra te fu l l y accept the o f fer and 

indicat ing that further information w i l l be sent to them by 

the Red Cross Society . 

Yours ever , 

(Signed) Les l i e H;ar e . Relisha. 

The Rt. Hon. Viscount Ha l i fax , K.G. , G . C . S . I . , G . C . I . E . , T.D. 


